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A Message from our Principal 

It is difficult to believe that we are already four weeks into 
the second semester.  Last week, we honored over 100 
students who received a 4.0 G.P.A. for the first semester!  It is 
very difficult to earn a 4.0 G.P.A. at The Castle, and we 
appreciate all of the effort these students applied to their 
classwork.   Many of these students are also active in 
extracurricular activities, clubs and athletics.  Look for these 
students as well as other honor roll students later in this newsletter!     

We also played West in basketball this last weekend--our girls won and our boys lost; 
however, what was really cool was to see Jim Baggot Gymnasium full to the brim with 
students and families. Our students cheered appropriately and seemed to have a lot of 
fun. 

Parent-Teacher Conferences 

Parent-Teacher Conferences are scheduled for Thursday, February 20th from 4pm - 
8pm. We will hold these conferences in the gym and lobbies (arena-style). In addition, 
we hold a meeting for those interested in Advanced Placement classes, Honors-level 
classes and the other programs and classes we offer here at Central that same night—
6pm and 7pm in the Lecture Hall upstairs right off the gym lobby. 

FAFSA 

Parents:  If your senior has not yet applied for the 
FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid), 
they should do so during break. Scholarship 
applications will begin opening in January, and 
many will not process applications if the FAFSA 
isn't complete.  Go to www.fafsa.ed.gov.  You will need 2016 taxes for you and your 
senior (if applicable). There will be help available during Parent Teacher Conferences in 
the Library Computer Lab. 

AP Classes for the 2020-21 School Year       

The next few months are an important time for our AP program at Greeley Central.  It’s 
hard to believe, but by the end of the month, discussions will begin about classes for 
the 2020-2021 school year! The lifeblood of our AP program is the simple act of 
students registering for an AP class.  The 22 AP classes that are offered at Greeley 
Central are made possible by students.  
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Taking an AP class is a great way to challenge yourself academically and show colleges that you are serious 
about your education. Since AP courses are rigorous and require you to study for a comprehensive exam, they 
teach you skills that will help you in college classes. According to College Board, students who take AP exams 
get higher grades in college than those with similar classes who don’t take AP exams. 

Next year we will be continuing to offer the AP Capstone program at Greeley Central.  This is a diploma 
program from College Board designed to equip students with skills in research, teamwork, collaboration, and 
communication skills increasingly valued by colleges.  To earn the AP Capstone diploma, students will take AP 
research, AP Seminar, 4 AP classes of their choice, and score a 3 or higher on each exam.  AP seminar will 
continue to be offered in the next year for sophomores and juniors who want to pursue this prestigious 
opportunity.    

In addition, we are excited to adopt a new AP course in Computer Science. More on this to come; however, if 
you have any questions about AP classes, on February 20th  at Greeley Central during Parent/Teacher 
Conferences please stop by the lecture Hall at 6:00 or 7:00 for an AP discussion and Q & A. 

Cary Smith, Principal 

 

No School for Students on Monday, February 3rd 

There will be no school for students on Monday, February 3rd. Teachers and staff will be in Professional 
Development all day. School resumes on Tuesday, February 4th with our normal Tuesday/Friday bell 
schedule.  

 

No School for Students or Staff on Monday, February 17 

There will be no school for students or staff on Monday, February 17th for President’s Day. School resumes on 
Tuesday, February 18th with our normal Tuesday/Friday bell schedule.  

 

Spring Break - March 14-22 

Spring break will begin on Saturday, March 14th and finish on Sunday, March 22nd. School will resume on 
Monday, March 23rd with our normal Monday bell schedule. Enjoy the week off and be safe! 

http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
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Tutoring After School...and Saturday School 

Need some help with a class or two? Need some extra time to get some other homework completed? 

Well, you're in luck! Tutoring is available for GCHS students Tuesday-Friday (when school is in session) from 
3:30pm-5:00pm in the Library Computer Lab (room 215). 

If tutoring is cancelled, we will announce the cancellation as soon as we know. 

Questions? Contact Bre Staut (bstaut@greeleyschools.org), Julie Boecking-Rowell 
(jrowell@greeleyschools.org), or Justin Davis (jdavis@greeleyschools.org). 

 

Also, Saturday school will be offered throughout the rest of the semester and will be held from 8am-11am 
on the semester 2 Saturdays listed below. Help in all content areas will be provided. If you have questions 
regarding Saturday school, please contact Amy Bekins at abekins@greeleyschools.org. 

Dates for Saturday school during semester 2 are listed below: 

 

Graduation Information 

Please note that graduation for the class of 2020 will be held at 
District 6 Stadium (100 N. 71st Avenue) on the Northridge High 
School campus. Graduation will be held on Saturday, May 23rd 
at 12pm. 

Finals will be held May 18th through Thursday, May 21st. A final 
bell schedule will be posted as soon as one becomes available. 

 

Testing Information - WIDA Testing 

WIDA testing will occur January 21 - January 27. Student rosters and room locations will be created and put 
around the school so that students know when and where they will be testing. Make-up sessions will be 
available to students January 28 - February 14. 

WIDA testing provides the opportunity to all English Language Learners to show proficiency in ELA while 
testing in the following domains: Listening, Reading, Writing and Speaking. A student can meet the ELA 
graduation requirement if he/she moves up one level as a result of the WIDA.   

• February 8 
• February 22 
• March 7 

• April 4 
• April18 
• May 2 

• May 16 

mailto:bstaut@greeleyschools.org
mailto:jrowell@greeleyschools.org
mailto:jdavis@greeleyschools.org
mailto:abekins@greeleyschools.org
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ARTS MAGNET PROGRAM 

Arts Magnet Information 

● Communication:  

○ Join our closed Facebook group page:  Greeley 
Central Arts Magnet Program 

○ Like our Facebook page: Greeley Central Arts 
Magnet Program 

○ We use “REMIND” to send you and/or your students important messages or reminders throughout the 
school year. Text the message @allartsm to the number 81010 to receive these messages. 

○ E-mail cblack@greeleyschools.org with any questions about AMP at any time. 

● 19/20 Arts Magnet Calendar 

 Click here to access our full calendar 

● Looking to APPLY to the Arts Magnet Program.  You can apply online here: https://forms.gle/
xARqcLaLZfebUq1a9f 

● FIELD TRIPS (permission slips available in the AMP office) 

○ February 6  UCCC for Greeley Stampede Troupe’s Shrek.   

○ March 6 Denver Art Museum, Scholastics Exhibit, Clifford Still Exhibit 

○ March 6 UNC High School Drama Day “A Chorus Line.” 

● Upcoming Student Performances  

○ March 5  Music Concert 

● Seminar Performance Repertoire Series 

Don’t forget to sign up on the AMP office 
door for seminar performances available to 
all AMP students 

○ Feb. 27 UNC Opera 

mailto:cblack@greeleyschools.org
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=25423&dataid=33646&FileName=19.20%20Greeley%20Central%20All%20arts%20calendar.docx.pdf
https://forms.gle/xARqcLaLZfebUq1a9f
https://forms.gle/xARqcLaLZfebUq1a9f
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Athletics 

Encourage your student to come and support their peers who are playing in a winter sport.  Every week there 
is at least one opportunity to attend a “home” event.  Going to sporting events fosters a feeling of belonging 
and builds school spirit.  Check the Greeley Central home page under “Athletics” for the most up-to-date 
schedule.  Go Cats! 

Spring Sports are just around the corner.  Registration for them starts on February 1.  If your student plans to 
participate in a spring sport please plan on attending the Spring Sports Night on Monday, February 24th at 
6:30pm in the Library. There will be a general meeting there before breaking off into groups by sport.  
Important information pertaining to your student’s sport will be given at this meeting.  Spring sports include 
Baseball, Girls Soccer, Boys Swimming (register through Greeley West), Girls Tennis, Boys/Girls Track & Field, 
Girls Golf (register through Northridge), and new this year, Boys Volleyball. The start of spring sports will be 
Monday, March 2nd right after school at 3:30pm. 

To register, use the following link (also located on the Greeley Central home page: 
https://greeleycentral-ar.rschooltoday.com/ 

Head Coaches for Greeley Central Spring Sports are: 

● Boys/Girls Track & Field (co-ed) - Marty Neibauer (mneibauer@greeleyschools.org) 

● Baseball - Zach Brockmann (zbrockman@greeleyschools.org) 

● Girls Soccer - Shannon Segovia (ssegovia@greeleyschools.org) 

● Girls Tennis - To Be Announced (contact Sean Scribbick - sscribbick@greeleyschools.org) 

● Boys Volleyball - Marissa Hughes (mhughes3@greeleyschools.org) 

● Boys Swimming (MUST register at West) - Contact West for coaches information 

● Girls Golf (MUST register at Northridge) - Contact Northridge for coaches information 

 

Upcoming Events 

Here are a few of our upcoming dates: 

Feb. 3 All Day NO SCHOOL for Students - Professional Development Day 

Feb. 6 8:30am 4.0 Ceremony for Semester 1 - GCHS Auditorium (invitations were mailed) 

Feb. 14 6pm-11pm Big Band Boogie Ball at UNC Ballroom 

Feb. 17 All Day NO SCHOOL for Students or Staff - President’s Day 

Feb. 19 4pm-7pm Honors/AP Info Night for incoming Freshmen Parents (GCHS Library) 

Feb. 20 4pm-8pm Parent Teacher Conferences 

Feb. 20 6pm-4pm AP Night for current GCHS Parents (P.E. Lecture Hall) 

Feb. 24 6:30pm Spring Sports Night - GCHS Library 

Feb. 24-28 All Day Middle School Visits 

Mar. 2 3:30pm Spring Sports Begin 

Mar. 7 8pm-11pm MORP Dance - Jim Baggot Gym 

Mar. 14-22 All Week Spring Break - NO SCHOOL for Staff or Students 

As always, check our webpage for all upcoming events, activities, and sports details 

(www.GreeleySchools.org/GreeleyCentral). 

https://greeleycentral-ar.rschooltoday.com/
mailto:mneibauer@greeleyschools.org
mailto:zbrockman@greeleyschools.org
mailto:ssegovia@greeleyschools.org
mailto:sscribbick@greeleyschools.org
mailto:mhughes3@greeleyschools.org
http://www.greeleyschools.org/GreeleyCentral
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HONOR ROLL FOR SEMESTER 1 
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BRIGHT FUTURES GRANT PROGRAM 

 

The Bright Futures program was designed with one objective in mind–strengthening the vitality of the Weld 
County community through its workforce. By nurturing and supporting our young generation, we are building 
a strong foundation for a stable economy. Understanding the importance of trade skills as well as academic 
skills, the Board of Commissioners designed the program to financially assist students who pursue post-
secondary education or training from an accredited higher-education institution or certified training program. 
The program is funded by taxpayers for qualifying Weld County residents who have graduated from high 
school, GED recipients and honorably discharged U.S. Veterans, after 2016. Qualified and accepted recipients 
receive financial assistance for pursuing post-secondary education or training from a Title IV accredited higher 
education institution or certified training program. 

For more information go to http://www.brightfuturesco.com. Please see flyer later in this newsletter.  

 

Excellence Assembly & Pep Rally (held Friday, January 24th) 

On Friday, January 24th we held our Excellence Assembly & Pep Rally in preparation of the Greeley Central 

versus Greeley West basketball games on Saturday, January 25th. In this assembly, we honored those students 

who have achieved in and outside of the classroom. We acknowledged our students who received a 4.0 during 

semester one, our AP Scholars, and our Athletes/Scholar Athletes. Please see the list of students and their 

honors from this assembly located later in this newsletter. 

http://www.brightfuturesco.com/
http://www.brightfuturesco.com/
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Panorama Family Survey February 3rd-28th, 2020 

The Panorama Family survey will open February 3rd and run through February 28th. 

The Panorama Company will send email messages to all email addresses listed as parent/guardian in Infinite 
Campus. This means that if both parents are listed in IC, then each parent will each receive the same survey 
link and information for their student(s). This is a change from prior years.  

Each family will get a link for every school they have a child(ren) enrolled. If there is more than one student 
enrolled in the same school, parents will be instructed via the email communication from Panorama to answer 
the survey with their oldest student in mind. 

The survey can be accessed using a computer, tablet, or smartphone. The survey is offered in 4 languages: 
English, Spanish, Somali and Arabic. 

Greeley Central will have opportunities to complete this survey during our Parent Teacher Conferences on 
Thursday, February 20th. Please check your email and complete this survey. 

If you can’t find your email with this survey link, we will have a generic link located on the Greeley Central 
homepage for you to use for your Greeley Central student. The link is below as well: 

https://surveys.panoramaed.com/greeley/8635848912/surveys 

Continued... 

https://surveys.panoramaed.com/greeley/8635848912/surveys
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Central vs West Basketball (held on Saturday, January 25th) 

Saturday, January 25th was the 54th year of the Greeley Central versus Greeley West 
basketball rivalry. If you wanted to show up later to the game, you probably wouldn’t be 
able to fit yourself through the door...the GYM WAS PACKED! This game brought back 
memories of how packed our gymnasium and games used to be and the excitement that 
came with hosting a game at Greeley Central. The Wildcat spirit was definitely present 
and Mr. James Baggot would be proud of the turnout and sportsmanship in his gym! 
Let’s continue this excitement! 

The games were exciting and the student body was very much into the games. We ended 
up splitting the games with West - our girls’ team defeated the Spartans 52-39 and our 
boys’ team lost to the Spartans 36-58. 

Leading up to the rivalry games, both 
Greeley Central and Greeley West took 
on the challenge of raising funds for one 
family from each school who is going 
through (or has gone through) cancer. 
Both schools sold t-shirts with all 
proceeds going to these two families. 

In between the two games Greeley 
Central presented a donation to Alma 
Sanchez and her mom, Alma Valverde. 
 

The girls kept the travelling trophy, the 
“Amy Harbert Memorial Award”. This 
award is presented to the outstanding 
Girls’ basketball player in the Central vs 
West basketball game. Amy Harbert 
played her high school career at Greeley 
West High School and sadly lost her life 
when she was struck by a drunk driver on 
her way to attending college at Hastings 
College in Nebraska. Amy will always be 
remembered as a passionate player and 
person who challenged others and herself 
to be the best they could be. The winner 
of this year’s award went to Micaela 
Hidalgo. 

 

What a great night to be a Wildcat showing 
our Pride, Class, and Dignity! 
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AP TEST REVIEW SESSIONS AT GREELEY CENTRAL 

With Advanced Placement testing coming this spring, students in some AP courses will be able 
to take part in the following test review sessions.  Locations are as noted.  Please put these 
dates on your calendar. The review sessions held at Greeley Central (AP English) will run from 
8am-12pm in the Greeley Central Library. All other AP review sessions at the other high 
schools will be determined by those schools. See their websites for further details and times. 

There will also be an AP night during our February Parent Teacher Conferences starting at 

7pm in the P.E. Lecture Hall. Signs will point you in the right direction for this meeting. This meeting is geared toward 

the parents of our current students who would like more information regarding our AP program and its benefits and 

requirements/costs. 

 

A Message from the Counselors 

How to make and appointment with the counselor: 

● Go to www.greeleyschools.org/greeleycentral 

● Click Menu 

● Click on Counseling Tab 

● Scroll to find your counselor (all the way at the bottom) 

● Click on MAKING AN APPOINTMENT WITH: 

○ 9th grade- Mrs. Parsell 

○ 10th grade-Mrs. Dillon 

○ 11th grade-Mrs. Villarreal 

○ 12th grade-Ms. Boschmann 

○ 12th grade College- Mrs.Koesler 

Please make sure to enter all of the information requested on the appointment screen and add the reason why you are 

making the appointment. This will help the counselors to be prepared for the meeting. 

AP Test Review Sessions 

 February 22 March 7 March 28 April 11th April 18 April 25 

AP English  AT CENTRAL      AT CENTRAL    

AP Math   AT WEST     AT WEST   

AP Human 
Geography   AT WEST     AT WEST   

AP Science     AT N.R.     AT N.R. 

http://www.greeleyschools.org/greeleycentral
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Notes from the Health Office:  

WASH YOUR HANDS FREQUENTLY!!!!! 

Flu season is here…… 

● The CDC recommends that everyone 6 months and 
older get vaccinated this season.  

● Here are some other tips for staying healthy: 

○ Wash your hands with soap and water frequently 
during the flu season. 

○ Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth. 

○ Cover your mouth or tuck it into your elbow when 
coughing or sneezing. 

○ Avoid contact with people who are sick. 

○ Don’t share drinks or utensils with others. 

○ Stay home with fever over 100.5 F, chills, head and body aches, or uncontrollable cough. 

● For more information about flu prevention, https://www.cdc.gov/flu/protect/habits.htm 

Vision/Hearing Screening 

● If you receive a Vision Referral Letter for your student in the mail, this means that your child did not pass the 
screening and needs further vision follow-up with a vision professional.   

● Medicaid, CHP+, and private insurance cover vision exams and glasses. If you do not have insurance and need 
assistance with getting a vision exam or glasses for your student, please contact the health office for additional 
resources. 

Caryn Ishmael RN, BSN  
970.348.5026 

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/protect/habits.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/protect/habits.htm
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FREE & REDUCED LUNCHES 

Every year each student who wishes to be considered for free & reduced lunches must have 
their parent or guardian fill out a new application. 

The best method of doing this is online.  Completing your application online takes significantly 
less time and will facilitate a quicker turnaround time for determining your status. 

Please click the link below to take you to this online application: 

https://d6applyformeals.greeleyschools.org/ 

If you prefer to fill out a paper application you can pick this application up from the main office or go directly to 
Nutrition Services at the Service Center located at 2504 4th Avenue.  Please note that filling out a paper application 
does take longer to process and get results. 

Please note that students who have not had an application processed by one of the last days in September will have a 
"paid" status until approximately the end of the first week in October.  After that date, the student's free & reduced 
status will be revoked, so please don't wait until the last minute to complete this application. Please check with 
Nutritional Services for all required due dates & information: 

Click here for the Nutritional Services Page 

 

ATTENDANCE 

To report an absence for your student please call the attendance line directly at (970) 348-5014. 

Please also remember to bring a photo ID with you when you come to pick up your child. Although some staff may 
know the parents of students, not everyone in the office may be familiar with you or your child. 

We require at least one (1) hours’ notice to release students so please plan ahead. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

CLICK HERE to go to the Attendance page. 

Please note that during testing, field trips, or athletic events, your student may initially be marked absent until later 

that afternoon.  Attendance for some testing or school events is delayed due to receiving final student attendance lists 

from the testing rooms or field trip chaperones/coaches. We thank you in advance for your understanding. 

 

PARKING ISSUES 

Please be aware of where you are parking in each of the parking lots. There have been instances where emergency 
vehicles have needed to access the school and cars have been illegally parked in the lots, making it impossible for these 
vehicles to get where they need to be. 

We realize that with the larger student population this year it is tougher to find available parking spaces. Please 
remember that in order to keep the flow of traffic through the parking lots, everyone needs to adhere to all parking 
signs and lines. 

With the increased number of illegally parked vehicles this year, from this point on (April 5th, 2019), our School 

Resource Officers from the Greeley Police Department will be issuing tickets for those cars parked illegally. 

https://d6applyformeals.greeleyschools.org/
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/Default.aspx?PageID=15973
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/Default.aspx?PageID=3897
https://d6applyformeals.greeleyschools.org/
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STUDENT DROP-OFF 

NO PARKING OR WAITING IN THE BUS LOADING ZONES! (Bus loading zones are on the North side of the school ALL 
ALONG 15th STREET) This is a traffic code violation and we have had multiple instances where buses are not able to 
pull in to pick up students due to parents/guardians parking illegally in these spots. 

Please drop students off at the West entrance (student parking lot) in the morning for school.  This parking lot is 
designed for a better flow of traffic.  The Faculty parking lot (located on the North side of the building) is not designed 
for high-volume traffic and by trying to drop your student off at the North doors creates a bottle-neck on 15th Street 
and in the parking lot itself. 

The West entrance (student parking lot) creates a safer area for your student to get into the building rather than 
having them walk across 15th Street in traffic.  Thank you for your attention to this as we strive to keep the area safe 
for not only your student but for you as well 

We will be blocking off the Faculty parking lot in the mornings and afternoons to try to eliminate this bottleneck. Please 

do not stop in the middle of the street (15th Street) to let your students run across traffic. This is not safe and is not 

legal. Please use the student parking lot for dropping off students. 
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Bright Futures Scholarship Cont... 
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